[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes from the Tuesday, April 18, 2023 Grove HOA Board Meeting:



The meeting was called to order at 7:10pm and in attendance were Steve Carroll, Len Schimberg, Muslima Lewis, Pam McDonald, Anna Azmi and Rick Waid with Dan LaMorte, Board Rep from the Master Association.  A quorum was confirmed and the meeting commenced.

Rick asked if the minutes had been reviewed and were there any additions or changes.  There were none.  He asked for a motion to approve the minutes.  Len made the motion to approve the prior months' minutes and Anna seconded the motion.

Len presented the monthly finances.  Generally, all operations for the month are status quo.  Len had been reviewing the reserves and looking for options to earn more interest with short term CD’s.  He presented to the Board options from our bank that would yield more than 4%, which is more than double of what we are currently earning.  The CD’s have a ten-month window, which seems feasible and we can purchase up to $100,000 in one CD.  Len will be meeting with a Bank Associate and going over the details and will write the Board with the specific information for their immediate attention.  The general consensus of the Board was positive and that he should pursue this option. Len moved to approve the financials and motion was seconded by Anna and the vote to accept was unanimous.

Rick asked for a report of the Healthy Pond Collaborative.  Dan reported that Aquagenix was waiting on receipt of payment from the Collaborative as well as the signed quote for labor, which is in the hands of Rick Waid for review and signature.  He stated that the check sent by the Collaborative was sent to an old address from Aquagenix, since the offices changed addresses since the quote was provided in the fall of 2022.  However, since they also received an identical payment from the Collaborative for the Beekman Place front entrance ponds, Aquagenix will use those funds to begin our work upon receipt of the signed quote.

Rick then asked Dan to continue reporting on the recent meeting of the Master Association Board and the motion that was made for a Special One-Time Assessment. Dan described that a major part of the assessment would fund the rejuvenation of the front ponds, which are in poor shape that includes cleaning of pipes to release water back into the ponds, dredging to clean the bottom, matting to strengthen the basin, moving the excess to the ponds edges and sod replacement.  

He reported that the Healthy Pond Collaborative has also funded these ponds and that planting would occur once the ponds are revived.  The new signs are also a large part of the expenses for the assessment, with irrigation and landscaping to support the new placement of the signs to follow county regulations.  The Master Association has requested that all affiliated HOA’s provide notice of the motion and Special Board Meeting to vote on the Motion to all residents, by Thursday, April 20th. The Special Board Meeting will be held on Thursday, May 4, 2023 at 6pm at the 43 West Clubhouse.  Dan volunteered to get the mailing out to the Grove residents.

Rick asked if there was any new business, which there was not.

Rick mentioned that the next board meeting would be The Grove’s Annual Meeting.

The meeting was called at 7:50pm
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